
From the Cockpit: 

 Welcome to the September (already) edition of 
our newsletter.  We have just returned back home from 
the Burnet airshow.   We had a great turnout of volun-
teers.  John Bixby, Dewey Lockwood, Ole Nygren, Dave 
Guggemos and I flew the AT6, PT19, BT13, T-34 and 
T28, while Susan Vaculik, Carlos, Fabian and Adrian 
Sisso manned our successful PX operation.  Our intrepid 

photographer, Sam Bulger had a fantastic opportunity to shoot photos 
of the entire airshow from the pyro field!! Jim Placette got his first air-
show observation flight in the PT19 with Dewey Lockwood and Frank 
Vargas kept all the airplanes separated on the ground while working 
with the Marshalling Detachment.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I’m sure you have noticed (because you read the newsletter 

from beginning to end) that our newsletter is pretty lengthy.  Actually it 

averages about 20 pages, which encompasses a huge effort for our con-

tributors to write and our editor to put together.  Since many of us actu-

ally repeat the same information, we have decided to change the format 

a bit and each month will include:  

Oct 1 - Barnstorm 

with Texas Raiders, 

Hooks Airport 

 

Oct 21-23 - Wings 

Over Houston 

 

Oct 28-30 - Dallas 

HQ Airshow, Dallas 

Executive Airport 

No meeting in October  

Due to  

 

Wings Over Houston 

 

See you on  

November 20th  
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 Leaders, Maintenance Officer and Operations Officer reports.  We will then from time to time 
insert special articles or items of interest.  We will still have photos of Wing events.  Please let us 
know what you think about the new approach.  

 We also have elections coming up soon.  This time around we have the following positions 
open:  Executive Officer, Finance, and Adjunct.  Our current slate of Officers is interested in running 
again, with the exception of our Adjunct Officer, Bob has advised me that he is going to step down 
from his position. So we are taking nominations for the position of Adjunct Officer, but if you are in-
terested in any of these positions, please let your election committee know.  Our current Election 
Committee is:  Frank Robertson, Ulf Brynjestad, and Ed Vesely.  Debate schedule to follow…  ;-) We 
would like to take this opportunity to thank Bob Linguiti for his service as Adjunct Officer. 

 As we know our C60 has been relegated to spending her summer in the hangar because of 
some paperwork issues from many years ago (prior to being a CAF airplane).  Jim has been working 
with engineers, the Smithsonian, and fabricators to get the airplane back flying.  Progress is being 
made, so please check out Jim’s column for more updates.   

 Lastly we have Wings Over Houston coming up on October 22 & 23.  As we all know, this is 
our biggest fund raising opportunity.  The Wing is set up with help for the PX, however the airshow is 
in need of volunteer help.  Please contact Bill Roach or me if you are interested in volunteering at the 
airshow.  With all the activities associated  with Wing Over Houston, we will not have our regular 3rd 
Sunday Wing meeting in October, but will return to our regularly scheduled meetings in November. 

 

I hope you will enjoy the latest edition as there are many things happening around the hangar. 

 

John C 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For  

Saturday or Sunday  

At 

Wings Over Houston 

                     

                        If you can help us  

               please contact: 

            Carol Lee primarilycjwingz@hotmail.com  

                 and alternative Natashaaveynk@gmail.com                                                                                     

           

mailto:cjwingz@hotmail.com
mailto:aveynk@gmail.com


 So that's it for August; 

does this means it's going to 

finally start cooling down now? 

Nah, not yet… we stayed sorta 

medium busy with flying in Au-

gust with a few revenue rides, 

some flight training, and an air show.  

 Mid-month we had a formation practice 

day with Arne starting working toward his for-

mation card; Arne and Mike flew the AT-6 

while John C and I flew the T-28. It was hot 

and sweaty work, but a productive good time. 

The 27-28th weekend was the High Sky Wing 

Airsho in Midland; John C took the T-28 while 

I flew the AT-6. It was a fun show with a good 

turnout, plus, we were able to bring the air-

planes back in a reusable state, so that kept us 

out of trouble with our Maintenance Officer… 

always a good thing! 

 For new pilot news, John C has been 

scaring instructor Nathan Harnagel in John’s 

quest to master the N3N. Ed Vesely stepped 

things up from the Helldiver and flew with IP 

Arne Aamodt to get checked out in the PT-19; 

I hope Arne told him that the wings don’t fold 

on the PT… Erin Seidemann has been ap-

proved to start flight training in the PT-19, 

while Rob Parrish will soon sponsor and start 

flying the PT-19 as well. A popular airplane 

that little PT! 

John B 

Ops Update Maintenance 

 Greetings from the 

maintenance department. As we 

all well know, Wings over Hou-

ston is the next major event. To 

prepare for this the main objective 

of maintenance is the cleaning 

and correcting anything that goes wrong with 

the planes.  

 Also. from Burnet this weekend, we 

learned some new things from the FAA as 

there were seven G-Men there for our enjoy-

ment. They were very fair and helpful to us, 

but did show us some problems with paper-

work and things they look for. I shall be cor-

recting all paperwork for the show planes.  

 The race to get the C-60 up for the 

show is on. Many thanks to Sam Bulger for 

printing the so important drawings for this 

project.  

 Thanks in advance for the guys who 

have already volunteered to help clean the 

planes. And thanks to Susie for her expert 

work on the planes. Keep up all the good 

work, and we will be more than ready for 

Wings over Houston.   

 

Jim 



In past newsletters, we have put together a 
brief bio about a different cadet each 
month.  By popular demand, we are bring-
ing that tradition back!  For September, we 
are featuring Cadet Hannah Haney.  Han-
nah is approaching her first year anniver-
sary as a cadet with the Houston Wing. She 
is a freshman at St. John XXIII College Pre-
paratory where she hopes to play soccer 
and softball.  Her other interests include 
reading and art, especially drawing.  She 
also has a strong interest in history, which is 
her main attraction to the C.A.F.  She thor-
oughly enjoys spending time in the Houston 
Wing museum with visitors.  She is quite the 
salesperson at times, so you might also find 
her in the PX helping visitors there. When 
asking Hannah about why she enjoys her 
time with the C.A.F., she says, “On Satur-
days I come down to the hanger with my 
dad, and we stay until it closes. School is 
my number one priority, and I am a very 
hard worker. I enjoy spending time with my 
family and friends, and I always have a 
smile on my face. I enjoy the C.A.F. be-
cause of my love of history, and I think it’s 
fascinating to meet people who were 
fighting in WWII as well as hearing what 
they have to say.” 
We look forward to featuring more cadets in 
future newsletters as we truly value their 
commitment to our work and appreciate 
their service to our unit.   
 

See you around the wing, 

 

                            Hannah Haney 

Today’s Cadets 
                                      4ÏÍÏÒÒÏ×ͻÓ ,ÅÁÄÅÒÓ  



Around the Hangar 

L-17 

Update 



As the Wing Flies 
Bluebonnet Airshow 2016 



 Last Open House I had the pleasure to 

meet the Ellis Family, Jennifer, Joe and Katie 

their daughter. Jennifer had called me to sched-

ule a ride for Katie, as she was about to leave 

and head for college. In speaking to them I 

learned that their journey began;  

 May 17, 2003, Joe and Katie stumbled 

onto the our Open House.  Katie was five years 

old.  They would return as a family the next 

day, but on Saturday it was just Joe and 

Katie.  Katie was quite taken with the bi-

plane.  Her daddy made a donation, and the 

very kind pilot let Katie sit in the airplane for a 

photo.  This is the moment that started it all for 

them.  

 Joe talked about this special moment with 

Katie every year, but sadly, the Ellis family lost 

Joe in August 2016. 

This is truly why we work so hard to restore the 

past and keep our planes flying, teaching histo-

ry and making memories are truly priceless.  

From this volunteer, this is why I do what I do, 

a smile is worth 1000 words! 

Throughout the years 
                                      -ÁËÉÎÇ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓȟ ÍÁËÉÎÇ ÍÅÍÏÒÉÅÓ 

Katie’s First Flight 

Katie’s 2016 Flight 

Airshow with Dad 

In memory Joe Ellis 



Staff Directory 

Wing Leader Col John Cotter wingleader@houstonwing.org 

Executive Officer Col Frank Vargas exec@houstonwing.org 

Adjutant  Col Bob Linguiti adjutant@houstonwing.org 

Cadet Program Officer Col Jason Haney cadets@houstonwing.org 

Cadet Program Assistant Officer  Col Mike Dunin  cadets@houstonwing.org 

Finance Officer Col Tammi Lockwood finance@houstonwing.org 

Maintenance Officer Col Jim Placette maintenance@houstonwing.org 

Museum and Collections Officer Col Sam Hoynes museum@houstonwing.org 

Marketing Officer Col Sam Bulgar marketing@houstonwing.org 

Operations Officer Col John Bixby ops@houstonwing.org 

Personnel Officer Col Tammi Lockwood membership@houstonwing.org 

Public Information Officer Col Winona Morton editor@houstonwing.org 

PX Officer Col Susan Valucik px@houstonwing.org 

Safety Officer Col Arne Aamodt  safety@houstonwing.org 

"O" Club 

 

KITCHEN NEWS 

BY:  Winona Morton 

     

HELLO ALL MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 

Let’s go all Texan 

this month our menu is  

Mexican style food  

Surprise us all with your  

family favorites or  

find something new in a cook book or  

the even on the  

internet and surprise our taste buds!  

See you there! 

 

Birthdays 

 

 

Martin "Marty" Detloff 9/2 

Frank Robertson 9/6 

Bradley McCartin 9/13 

Wayne Kennedy 9/15 

Wesley Fellows 9/16 

Don Singletary 9/17 

Charles (Chuck) Waters, Jr. 9/18 

Nell Harper 9/18 

Brian Kosior, Jr. 9/22 

Antonio "Tony" Davila 9/22 

Mary Nygren 9/24 

Kevin Motley 9/25 

Ralph Royce 9/27 

Terry Doyle 9/28 

Sherry Johnson 9/29 

Ulf Brynjestad 9/29 


